THE BUILDER

KIWANIS BULLETIN Oct. 3, 1978

Todays program is in charge of Ed Deas. Because of an early deadline for this week's bulletin; Ed was not able to confirm his program in time for it, but guarantees a good one.

Because of a job change which makes it impossible for Fred to serve as president next year the installation previously set for Oct. 10 has been postponed and the nomination committee has been reactivated. Firm news will come to you as soon as possible.

Places were filled at last weeks "press time" for the Ladies Night Golf Match Barbecue Social hour. Its safe to predict that a good time would be had by all. The organizers and the cooks guaranteed that.

Last week we completed our Round Robin Interclubs with a nine member Sebastopol trip led by Walt Wright. The interclub committee really deserves a great deal of credit. During the year forty one different members had at least one interclub, traveling a total of over 10,000 miles individually to make the visit. Biggest contingent to make an interclub was the one of 17 members and 2 guests on the fly in to Willits. Thanks, fellows!

We had six at the installation of the new Rohnert Park Club on the 23rd, enough for another interclub and to uphold our reputation.

Out of the 45 who participated in the division golf match at Sonoma on the 22nd Healdsburg had nine. Although we took second to Sonoma in the team event we took most of the individual prizes. Jim Silveria took low gross, low net, closest to #7 pin and longest drive. Bill Kassin was next to closest on the 17th hole, Earl Osborn was 2nd in the blind bogey and Walt Wright had high gross. There were many prizes and it seems some sharing of the wealth should be in order.

Dues for the first quarter of the new year are now due and payable. As a refresher for you the breakdown of the quarterly dues structure is listed below.

Regular members		44 - 42	On leave, or Senior Members		
dues	\$8.00	and the first of the second of	\$8.00		
Rent	3.75	~ d	3.75		
Luncheons	22.85		2.25 each me	a1	
Administration	2.00		3.00		
Totals	\$36.60		\$14,75		
note:	clergy does	not pay local	dues.		

New Members:

Office#		Res.#
433-4466	Kurt Hahn-City of Healdsburg	433-6430
433-4500	Dave Hinton-Safeway	823-2390
433-6941	Loren Lewis-Realtor	433-3968
525-1214	Elvin Jackson-Realtor	433-4397
433-1626	Mitch Mitchell-Arco Station	433-3854
433-3378	Eugene Perkins-Crocker Bank	542-6466
433-3662	Terry Stringfellow-Home Baker	y 433-5368

FHE BUILDER

Kiwanis Bulletin Oct. 10, 1978

Today's program is in charge of Bill Kassin. He will bring Nick Esposti, reired Fulton poultry processor, to talk with us. His topic is unannounced, ut its a safe bet he'll mention something about county government.

Last week Ed Deas brought Paul Wittke, local tire merchant and part-time deputy sheriff as a speaker. Paul, is an instructor in Defensive and Pursuit Driving for Law Enforcement Officers. The course sounded as if it is very worthwhile for peace officers but according to Paul is now largely a Prop. 13

Acting President Bob Young called for reports from:

Walt Wright on last years successful interclub Round Robin.

Ken Gonsalves on last week's ladies night barbecue featuring Frank Balbi's chicken barbecue and the golf match. Everybody had a good time although the hot weather which made the evening pleasant curtailed the size of the golf turnout.

Bill Kassin on the District golf tournement which Sonoma won but 3. from which we took most of the prizes, and in which we had most participants. Jim Silveria still owes the club for its manager's percentage of the winnings.

Visitors were Gary Platt, immediate post lieutenant governor and two Key Club members from the High School.

Ted Kellogg was the worthy cause for an exceptionally well sung birthday song. While he doesn't look old enough to make it seem possible Ted is in his fifty first year as a Kiwamian.

Good news

It looks as if the problems incident to this years "changing of the guard" are well on the way to being solved. The nominating committee will be ready to report to the club on Tuesday the result of its work. The installation has tentively been set for Wednesday the 25th and will of course be another Ladies Night.

Final Last Appeal

If you have not already done so, make needed changes for the Bulletin directory. New wives, new phones, new addresses, new occupations. Call Fran Branern at 433-1545.

At the same time make known any of your likes or dislikes as to committee assignments.

New Members:

433-4466 Kurt Hahn-City of Healdsburg 433-4500 Dave Hinton-Safeway 433-6941 Loren Lewis-Realtor 525-1214 Elvin Jackson-Realtor 433-1626 Mitch Mitchell-Arco Station 433-3378 Eugene Perkins-Crocker Bank 433-3622 Terry Stringfellow-Home Bakery	Res.# 433-6430 823-2390 433-3968 433-4397 433-3854 542-6466 433-5368
--	--

THE BUILDER H'burg Podeatsist

Kiwanis Bulletin Oct. 17, 1978

Read this. Last week Ken Gonsalves spoke for the re-activated nominating committee in this vein: Kiwanis has an orderly procedure for the succession of its officers which provides that the president when taking office will have gone through the 2nd and 1st vice presidents officers chairs. This permits the officers to plan their affairs so that they will be able to give Kiwanis the time and attention that it deserves, and insures that they will have become fully acquainted with the principles and problems of Kiwanis both on local and nonlocal levels when they reach the presidency. When a job transfer made it impossible for President-elect Fred to assume the presidency the nominating committee felt it would be best to honor that orderly procedure and secured the consent of past President Bruno Rodello to accept its nomination for President for this year. On Tuesday the 17th the club will accept any other nomination for that office which might be offered then and conduct the vote for the presidency. The other officers previously elected and the new president will be formally installed at a Ladies Night Installation dinner now definetely set for Wednesday night October 25th.

Bill Hayes announced the annual Smith Robinson Day program set for Sunday Oct. 15 at 3:00 P.M. The program called "The Man with a Song" will feature a choir from Smitty's brother in law's church in San Francisco, the choir from the local Catholic Church, and other local choir groups and community singing. As Bill says the community needs a spirit of tolerance, and the program will remind us of that spirit.

Last week the Birthday boys were Waldo Iversen, Bruno Rodello and Terry Stringfellow who were appropriately serenaded-and lightly fined.

Program chairman Bill Kassin brought Nick Esposti, retired Fulton Merchant and candidate for Fourth District County Supervisor to talk with us. Nick gave a run down on his background, his feeling about county government and answered questions from the members.

A break-down in communications prevented your Editor from finding what the program will be today so we'll call it "Surprise Day", except for the important election.

New Members:

Office #		Res. #
433-4466	Kurt Hahn-City of Healdsburg	433-6430
433-4500	Dave Hinton-Safeway	823-2390
433-6941	Loren Lewis-Realtor	433-3968
525-1214	Elvin Jackson-Realtor	433-4397
433-1626	Mitch Mitchell-Arco Station	433-3854
433-3378	Eugene Perkins-Croker Bank	542-6466
433-3662	Terry Stringfellow-Home Bakery	433-5368

THE BUILDER

Kiwanis Bulletin October 24, 1978

Round Table today at the usual place and time. The Installation and Ladies Night takes precedence.

The Installation of this year's new officers is set for Wednesday the 25th at 7:30 at the usual place. It will be preceded by a social hour at 6:30 at which light refreshments will be furnished by the club. Fee for guests and non regular members is to be \$5.50 each.

Last week's main event was the election of Bruno Rodello to the presidency. Those of us who remember Bruno's last term as president remember the "zip" of that year and look forward to more of the same. In Bruno's acceptance speech he pointed out that there is benefit neither to the member nor the club if a member does not attend and participate regularly. We miss those who don't come and Bruno's suggestion that we call them and tell them so was well put.

As an aid to attendance a chart showing the attendance record of all members has been re-activated. Try to keep the non attendance pins away from your names.

Last weeks guests were Bill Reynold's son Jeff, club guest Bob &J. Young, and Key Clubbers Bill Finn and David Anderson. Upon the prodding of Wood Frampton David told us that the first Key Club project will be a car wash on Nov. 4th. He suggests we be prepared to buy a ticket for \$2.00 for the wash when we come to Club on the 31st.

Last weeks guest speaker was John Del Monte, Healdsburgs first full time podiatrist. A podiatrist is a medical specialist who studies and treats disorders of the foot. Dr. Del Monte became interested in his specialty after a "hitch" in the service as a physical therapist, then undertook his 5 year course in the San Francisco School of Podiatry before selecting Healdsburg as a place to practice. Welcome to Healdsburg, Dr. Del Monte.

Fran Branern distributed \$122.40 in prize money to the ten bowlers who went to the State Bowling Tournament last summersas our able representatives. Waldo was the leading prize winner. Other winners were Ken Hampton, Walt Wright, Elvin Jackson, Bruno Rodello, Jack Butler, Virg Bottarini, Ken Gonsalves and Fran Branern.

NEW MEMBERS:

Office #		Res. #
433-4466 433-4500 433-6941 525-1214 433-1626 433-3378 433-3662	Kurt Hahn-City of Healdsburg Dave Hinton-Safeway Loren Lewis-Realtor Elvin Jackson-Realtor Mitch Mitchell-Arco Station Eugene Perkins-Crocker Bank Terry Stringfellow-Home Bakery	433-6430 823-2390 433-3968 433-4397 433-3854 542-6466 433-5368

THE BUILDER

Kiwanis Bulletin Oct. 31 1978

This week Art McCaffrey finally gets his chance to bring a program. The last two times Art had a program arranged sudden changes to round table meetings wiped out his plans. This time Art has Tony Frye, local High School football coach, coming to talk with us. For the first time in years our football team has a sound shot at the champion ship and Tony may tell us how to do it.

Today is the day to call Bruno to reserve for the new year's first social activity, the trip to Reno set on Saturday and Sunday, Nov. 11 and 12. The bus will leave at 9:00 A.M. on Saturday and is due home at 9:30 P.M. on Sunday. The fee of \$35.00 each double or \$48.00 single will entitle members and their guests to the fellowship, fun, and refreshments on the bus ride, refunds of \$18.00 cash plus some "goodie" tickets and a room at the Riviera Motel. There will be plenty time in Reno for what ever you want to do. Some plan to reserve for a dinner show. Some may even go to a casino or two. Make your plans. We need 18 couples to insure the trip. Call Bruno now.

Last Wednesday almost one hundred members and guests took part in the years first Ladies Night dinner and Installation at the Federated Church. The dinner was good, the fellowship fine and the program relaxed and effective, again pointing out the profits of participation to those attending.

For his services the past year Fred Haley was presented a plaque of appreciation. Fred thanked "Doc"Alexander, "Big Bad" Don and Wood Frampton for their work as members of the Board of Trustees, Bernice Roscoe and Sally Davis for the night's decorations, the "girls" of the American Legion Auxilary for serving lunches for the past year, and the membership in general whose ce-operation made possible the good year just passed.

good year just passed.

Fran Branern presented Legion of Honor awards for long term membership to Ernie Frandsen (35 years), Lee Sayre and Bill Reynolds (30 years) and Ed Langhart (25 years) and perfect attendance pins to Fran Branern (17 years), Ken Gonslaves (16 years), Walt Wright (13 years) Ted Kellog (13 years) Waldo Iverson (12 years) Neil Iverson (7 years) Don Anderson (5 years) and B.K. Van Cleave (2 years) Congratulations all!

Lt. Governor William Fowler inducted Bruno Rodella as this years president. Bruno told of some re-organization of the committee structure and announced committee chairman appointments. Full lists of committee assignments will appear on the soon to be printed Bulletin. The club's, and Bruno's, principal objectives for the coming year are four in number:

- 1. Better attendance. Full participation makes a good member and a good club. Waldo will keep up the attendance chart made for us by Relzy. It's important to keep the space after your name free from pins. How about a call to the ones who need to be reminded that we miss them? Walt will see that there are 'Plenty of interclubs at which to make up.
- 2. To be the best club in the Division. We think we are, but we must prove it to others. Participate!
- To have more social events. Last Wednesday was a good start. The Reno trip will give us a good chance to get the year off to a flying start. Ken Gonsalves as social chairman is already thinking of fun times such as a Skunk trip, a wine tour, a picnic.
- 4. To have more involvement of the ladies. Judy Deas has aggreed to lead them. As a beginning, Ladies, get after your "man" to join the Reno trip, and to make every effort to join our other activities and to attend regularly.

Let's go! Make the new year the best yet!